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A belated Happy New Year to you all.  

With the Christmas, Hogmanay and Burns festivities and the Ceilidh behind us – and very enjoyable they were, too – it is now time to look forward to the spring and summer.

Our Spring Dance is being held at Upchurch Village Hall on 24th March.  M C s are Harry Robertson and Dick Barford, and we will be dancing to Caledonian Reelers, who are now one of the most popular bands in the area.  Tickets are £9, plus a plate of food to share for a finger buffet, and are available from Tim Bowden (Tel.: 01474 822919 , email: timbowden.t21@btinternet.com)  For details of programme, please see the Medway Caledonian website.

The Annual General Meeting of the Association will be held at St Mary’s Island Community Centre on Thursday, 19th April, starting promptly at 8.15pm.  One of the topics for discussion will be the production and distribution of our annual syllabus of events.  This has become more and more expensive, with rising printing and postage costs.  The Treasurer has been closely monitoring our income and expenditure during the past year, and it has become clear that administration costs are placing an increasing burden on our finances.  We have calculated that the cost of the syllabus is around £1 per member.  Many of our members have access to the Medway Caledonian website, and most can learn of events through the notices given at our three weekly meetings.  We would like you to consider, therefore, whether the syllabus should be distributed to all members, or perhaps limited to those who request it – or, indeed, abandoned all together.

As you all know, Her Majesty the Queen celebrates her Diamond Jubilee during the first weekend in June.  Also at this time, the Bredhurst group will be having its fifteenth birthday.  We propose to combine these events in a day of celebration on Monday 4th June.  As this is a Bank Holiday, we hope as many members as possible will be able to join us.  We propose to combine a number of our summer events into one day.  In the morning, Barbara Meade will lead a walk around the Bredhurst area.  For those who do not wish to walk, but would like to socialise, there will be coffee available in the Hall from 11am.  After the walkers return – about 12.30 – we will have lunch.  For this you are asked to bring a plate of food to share for a buffet similar to what is provided for suppertime at evening dances.  Celebratory drinks and tea/coffee will be provided.  In the afternoon, there will be dancing to recorded music, which will be MC’d by Harry Robertson, with a programme suitable to all levels of experience.  During the interval, the celebratory cake will be cut.  The event will finish by 4p.m.  This will be a free event for members only, so no tickets will be issued, but it would be helpful to have some idea of the numbers for catering purposes – there will be “sign-up” sheets at the weekly meetings: alternatively, call Rita Menzies on 01634 264639.  Red, white and blue apparel is optional!

Our long time friends, the Caber Feidh Band, are retiring in March after many years keeping our toes tapping.  They were well established when we came to Medway thirty years ago, so I am a little unsure of all their history, but I gather they were originally formed by Medway members.  Tom MacAulay and Margaret Godfrey are still connected with Medway Caledonians, and Margaret’s husband, Peter, one of their chief followers, was our President (1979-81).  We send them our thanks for their contribution to dancing in Kent through the years, and all good wishes for their retirement.

Rita Menzies March 2012
